
 

 

16-19 Tuition Fund Statement 2021-22 

In the 2021-22 year Heathland Whitefriars Federation will receive £1,514 from the   
16-19 Tuition Fund set up to assist with Covid-19 education recovery. 

Who will be supported? 

Heathland Whitefriars Federation 16-19 Tuition Fund will be used to support the 
education recovery of: 

• all students aged 16 to 19 at Whitefriars School who have not achieved a 
grade 4 or 5 in English and/or Maths.   

• those students at Whitefriars School from economically disadvantaged 
backgrounds who achieved grade 4 or above in English and/or Maths. (These 
are defined as students from the 27% most economically deprived areas of the 
country based on the index of multiple deprivation) 

Tuition is prioritised for those students at Whitefriars School who have not achieved a grade 
4 in maths and/or English in the first instance.  
 
When identifying students at Whitefriars School, who need support from the Tuition Fund on 
the basis of economic disadvantage, the individual needs of students will be considered with 
the aim of assisting disadvantaged students to reach their full potential. 

How will the 16-19 tuition fund be used? 

The 16-19 tuition fund will be used at Whitefriars School to fund small group sessions 
which will focus on areas where students have been disadvantaged due to the Covid 
19 pandemic and resulting lockdowns. These sessions will be scheduled in addition to 
the timetabled planned hours of each student and will be based on the individual 
needs of the student. 

Examples include: 

• Maths and English small group tuition 

• Revision workshops 

• Academic skills support and development 

• Functional skill assessment and exam preparation 

• 1:1 support for identified learners 

Heathland Whitefriars Federation Commitment   

In accordance with government guidance Heathland Whitefriars Federation is committed to: 
 

• Producing a concise statement explaining how the funding received in 2021-22 will 
be used; 

• Publishing this statement on the Heathland Whitefriars Federation website; 

• Recording the use of the fund, including references to individual students who 
received support, and demonstrating the impact of the support provided; 

• Delivering the extra tuition and spending the allocated funds in the academic year 
2021-22 year; 

• Notifying the Education Skills Funding Agency (ESFA) of any underspend from the 
Fund for it to be reclaimed 


